
Our Lady of the Rosary Kellyville 
          Term 4, Week 10            13 December,  2017  

 
      8 Diana Avenue, Kellyville  NSW  2155                 Phone  8664 7800   

                       Email—olorkellyville@parra.catholic.edu.au  Website—http://www.olorkellyville.catholic.edu.au         

Dear Parents 
 
What an exciting 2 weeks it has been as we wind down to the end of the school year. 
 
On Monday 11th we celebrated with a beautiful Thanksgiving Liturgy where we honoured the 
contributions of our staff members who have moved on to new ventures, are taking leave 
and those who are leaving OLOR at the end of the school year.  We invited the OLOR 
school community to thanks to our dedicated and valuable members of staff.  Thank you to 
our REC Ros and all the teachers for their efforts in putting this together. 
 
On Monday afternoon the children met their teachers for 2018 with great enthusiasm as part 
of our changeover session.  Later this week you will receive a pre-requisite list for next year. 
 
The announcement of  our Student Leadership Team for 2018 and our 2017 Award Winners 
will be this Friday 15th at our Awards Ceremony followed by our end-of-year Mass.  Parents 
were notified if their children would  be receiving an award this Friday by our office ladies via 
telephone at the end of last week.  As you can appreciate, this was a huge task and I would 
like to thank Tracey, Nicole and Connie for doing this time consuming job. 
 
On Tuesday evening we farewelled our Year Six cohort at their Graduation Presentation and 
Supper.  Today, our Year 6 will be participating in the most anticipated “Motivate Activity 
Day”. 
 
We look forward to a most enjoyable final week as we celebrate and give thanks for a great 
2017. 
 
We are very excited to welcome our new teachers for 2018 Mr Myles Richardson and Ms 
Sarah Pennisi. 
 
Myles Richardson has come to us with an outstanding reference from his current Principal. 
He is a young teacher who has been working at his current school for four years. During that 
time he has worked in agile learning environments, co-ordinated the technology learning in 
the school, run a hip hop dance club, been involved in the creative arts Showcases and art 
shows, involved with the sports programme organising various sporting events.  
 
Sarah Pennisi is a young graduate teacher who is currently working as a Year 6 teacher. 
She is a member of the OLOR Parish and comes to us with excellent references. Sarah has 
had experience working in agile learning spaces in her current school and in several schools 
in our diocese as a casual teacher. Sarah describes herself as a passionate teacher and 
lifelong learner. 
 
On behalf of myself and all my staff, we wish you a safe, blessed and relaxing holiday 
season and look forward to another exciting year here at Our Lady of the Rosary School in 
2018. 
 
My warmest regards 
 
Mrs Annelise 
Principal   

Monday 11 December 

 Whole School assembly 11:20 

 
Tuesday 12 December 

 PE :  Year 2, Year 1 

 
Wednesday 13 December 

 PE: Year 3,  4  and Kindergar-

ten 

 Last Chess Club @ recess 

 
Thursday 14 December 

 PE: Year 6, Year 5 

 Parish Mass 9.15am Yr 3 

              
Friday 15 December 

 Awards Ceremony, End of 

Year Mass and Year 6 

Farewell 

 

LAST DAY FOR STUDENTS 



 
MARK IN YOUR DIARY    

 

 

 

2nd February, 2018 

* Swimming Carnival 

 

8th February, 2018 

* Confirmation Parent Information Night 

 

15th February, 2018 

* First Holy Communion Parent Information Night 7.15pm 

 

 

 

 

 



RELIGIOUS EDUCATION BY MRS ROSLYN EARL 





Dear Parents, 

 

Research shows that when children drop the reading over the summer holidays, reading ability can drop too. 

 

How can children’s reading ability be maintained and even be improved upon over the Christmas holidays? 

The answer is simple…try the strategies listed below to help prevent the summer slide. 

 

Read every day. Aim for 10 minutes. 

 

Read aloud to your child/children. 

 

Visit the local library. They even have free summer programs.  

 

Make it fun.  Get involved in our Executive Director Greg Whitby’s Summer Reading Challenge for a chance to win 

an iPAD Mini. Visit  http://www.parra.catholic.edu.au/summer-reading-challenge for entry details and help with 

borrowing ebooks over the holidays. Entries open on 4 December 2017 and close at 5pm on 5 February, 2018. 

 

There’s also the Scholastic summer reading challenge called ‘Power-Up with Books’.  Badges are on offer and 

three entrants with the highest reading minutes will each win a prize pack worth over $800.. 

Competition opens 1 December, 2017 and closes 31 January, 2018. 

 

Remember, reading growth is related to volume. In other words, practice matters. 

 

Wishing you a very happy and safe Christmas. 

Warm regards 

Clare Dowd 

Learning Support Teacher 

ALEA (Australian Literacy Educators' Association)  has shared a wonderful free parent resource 

with links to 18 Literacy Learning Modules. Links include reading, writing, spelling, fine & gross 

motor, visual perception & memory tasks.  

See link below: 

 

https://www.alea.edu.au/publicresources/resources-for-parents-and-community/little-peoples-literacy-learning 

http://www.parra.catholic.edu.au/summer-reading-challenge
https://www.alea.edu.au/publicresources/resources-for-parents-and-community/little-peoples-literacy-learning
https://www.alea.edu.au/publicresources/resources-for-parents-and-community/little-peoples-literacy-learning


SPORTS SPECTACULAR BY MRS HARVEY AND THE SPORTS TEAM 

THANK YOU and FAREWELLS 

 

Whilst it is always exciting to race towards the end of the year and into the Christmas holidays, I have to temper that excite-

ment with a dose of sadness. 

I want to thank so many people who help make sport happen at OLOR, but I also have to say good byes. 

I’d like to firstly thank all the PE team…Mrs Stitt, Mrs McBrien and Mrs Prince….They are the best girls you could work 

with…and very tolerant! 

Add to that the rest of the staff at OLOR, from Mrs Stockey, our secretaries, Peter and Trevor and ALL the classroom and 

auxiliary teachers. 

Then the parents…..we couldn’t run our carnivals, breakfasts and gala days without you. 

And of course, our House Captains and all our students…..you put the smile on our faces. 

 

I would especially like to add a big hug and farewell to all those parents who are leaving OLOR. You know who you are, and 

what support you have shown me over the years.  

Thank you for all you have contributed…. you will be greatly missed. 

 

There is also a thank you and farewell to three very special men .... Mr Devlin, Mr Bamford and Mr Platt. 

For the past, however long, I have run all the school carnivals with the help of both Mark and Steve at the coalface and, more 

recently, Graham in the wings. It is going to be very difficult to replace my support crew. I have always been so confident 

knowing that they will be there to back me and make sure everything runs well - I cannot thank either one of them enough. 

……. I have never been very good with change, so 2018 will be a new challenge. 

 

Good luck and Best wishes for all that lies ahead…… there is a big hole left behind. 

 

 

SWIMMING CARNIVAL Friday 2
nd

 February 

 

Thank you to everyone who has been so prompt in returning your child’s permission note for the carnival. If you are yet to do 

so, could you please try to get them in by Friday, so I can confirm bus numbers. 

All offers to assist will be gratefully accepted with notes being sent home with your son/daughter by the end of the week.  

If you are helping at the carnival please ensure you have completed your Working with Children check via online Services 

NSW, formerly the RTA. Thank you. 

Any students in Year 1(2017), and who will be turning 8yrs in 2018, can swim 50m and are keen to compete, are welcome, at 

your discretion, to attend. 

If they are interested, and have not yet received a note, could they please come a collect one from me.  

Could you also please encourage your children, and yourselves, to get swimming over the holidays. We need parents in the 

parent-teacher-captains relay and lots of fit, confident and enthusiastic little beans in 2018. 

Finally, some students have expressed their apprehension at attending the carnival. I would like to reassure both you and your 

child that our carnival is about school and community spirit. We hope that all students will participate in their colour house 

cheering, best dressed at the pool, and in whatever events they are capable of…. whether it be 100m, 50m, 25m or the novelty 

events. We hope to have a fun filled, enjoyable day. 

 

GARDEN CLUB 

 

Another fantastic year. How amazingly has our garden grown! 

Thank you to all our busy bees who come and help every week and those that simply come and go. All help is always wel-

come. 

Thank you also to the support for our garden raffles. We are hoping that the gardens will survive the summer heat and I look 

forward to seeing all my garden friends again in 2018. 

 

From all the PE Team…have a fun-filled, safe, Merry Christmas and New Year. 

 









HAVE YOU DOWNLOADED THE Skoolbag App YET? 
Skoolbag is the ultimate school to parent communication tool. This School Mobile App provides schools 

with an easy way to tell parents and carers important information as soon as it happens example:  school 

news, event  reminders, cancellations and much more.  

To install it, just search for our school name "Our Lady of the Rosary Kellyville" in either the Apple App Store, Google 

Play Store or on Windows.   

 

 

HAVING ISSUES WITH THE Skoolbag app 
If you find you are not receiving messages or have lost your alert ping, sometimes it is just a   

matter of removing and re-installing the app.   

System updates sometimes cause these minor issues. 

 

USE YOUR Skoolbag app TO NOTIFY YOUR CHILD’S ABSENCE FROM SCHOOL  
 

 

 

1. Open Skoolbag app 

2. Click on eForms 

3. Select Absentee Form 

4. Complete all fields 

5. In the last field you need to tap and then you can sign with your finger on your phone screen 

6. Press Submit 

 

This will send an instant email to the school to advise your child’s absence.   

 

This document is now legally acceptable as an Absentee Notification as the form is signed.  You will not need to send 

in an additional note when your child returns to school. 

 

This eForm is not to be used for extended Family leave.   

 

 Applications for leave are available from the School Office. 

 

 

PLEASE HELP US COMMUNICATE WITH YOU 
HAVE YOU DOWNLOADED THE SKOOLBAG APP YET? 

 



PARENT VOLUNTEERS WITHIN THE DIOCESE OF PARRAMATTA    
New directive from the Diocesan Office  25th May 2016 

 

BUILDING CHILD SAFE COMMUNITIES – NEW FORMS FOR ALL VOLUNTEERS 

 

THIS FORM MUST BE COMPLETED BY ALL PARENT VOLUNTEERS INCLUDING THOSE WHO 

ALREADY HAVE A CURRENT NSW WORKING WITH CHILDREN CHECK.   

 

Please note:  Until both the ‘Volunteer Form’ and the ‘Module’ have been completed, parents will not be able 

to assist in any capacity as a volunteer within the school. (The school receives notification when you complete 

each section). 

 

‘Building Child Safe Communities’ is a new initiative developed by Catholic Education Diocese of Parramatta that 

enhances our commitment to ensuring the safety and wellbeing of all students in our care. It is now a requirement 

that all volunteers and contractors complete an online undertaking form that confirms expectations in relation 

to behaviour whilst volunteering or contracting at schools, Catholic Out of Schools Hours Care and Catholic Early 

Learning Centres. This undertaking form also seeks to determine the suitability of volunteers and contractors by  

requiring them to declare that they do not have a criminal history involving children.  

 

Volunteers – please click on ‘Building Child Safe Communities – Undertaking for Volunteers’ by accessing the 

form via the Catholic Education Diocese of Parramatta public webpage www.parra.catholic.edu.au, then click on 

the ’Volunteers and Contractors-Click here’ image (halfway down page on the right hand side). 

This image will take you to the Building Safe Communities page.  
Click on the green Volunteer tab (left hand side) 

Click on Step 1—Volunteer Form and follow the steps  

 

You will receive a confirmation email once the form has been submitted.  
 Your details will be maintained confidentially in a central database  

 A copy of your confirmation will then be emailed to the School / location where you are volunteering to 

be kept on file. 

 

A new form is required: 

 For each location that you are a volunteer or contractor 

 If any of the details you have provided on the form change  

 

A reminder that you once you receive your confirmation email, you will need to complete the Child                       

Protection Module.  
www.parra.catholic.edu.au, then click on the ’Volunteers and Contractors-Click here’ image 

(halfway down page on the right hand side). This image will take you to the Building Safe 

Communities page.  
Click on the green Volunteer tab (left hand side) 

Click on Step 2—Complete the Online Training Module  

 

 

Once you complete this online module the school will receive notification that it has been completed and you 

will be cleared to volunteer. 
 

Therefore in brief : 
 

 To complete form go to:  www.parra.catholic.edu.au and follow Step 1 above 

 Wait for confirmation email 

 On receipt of the confirmation email follow Step 2 above to complete Child Protection Online Module 

 Wait for confirmation email 

 The School will receive an email confirming that you have completed both steps and are now cleared to     

volunteer. 

 

We thank all volunteers for their continued support of Catholic Education. 

1 

2 

https://docs.google.com/a/parra.catholic.edu.au/forms/d/12nXsp241PhD3n0kt9gu7MOykPlsfigrxPBzQUFiv8_g/viewform
http://www.parra.catholic.edu.au
http://www.parra.catholic.edu.au




Thankyou to Harcourts Hills Living for sponsoring the 2017 OLOR Year 6 

Yearbook  


